

Predigergasse 12 Postfach, 3001 Bern

Telefon 031 321 50 05 reto.nause@bern.ch sue@bern.ch www.bern.ch

Schweizerischer Fussballverband Marion Daube Worbstrasse 48 CH-3074 Muri bei Bern

Berne, 27th june 2022

## Bid for UEFA Women's EURO 2025 in Switzerland

Dear UEFA, Dear Swiss Football Association

We are very proud that our venue is part of the bid for the UEFA Women's EURO 2025. We would be delighted if Switzerland and the city of Bern as host city obtained the opportunity to host the WEURO 2025, a football festival with exciting matches and attractive events in our city. Furthermore the UEFA Women's EURO greatly supports the development of pro and grassroots sports, particularly for women.

It is in our interest to do our utmost to ensure that Switzerland as a country and we as a venue fully support the staging of the UEFA Women's EURO, including the planning, preparation, implementation and dismantling phases.

We are willing to simplify the processes as far as possible and to ensure a smooth implementation of the tournament in compliance with the Swiss and local rules of law. We are available for discussions at any time. This also in retrospect of the UEFA EURO 2008 in our country, where the cooperation with UEFA and the SFV worked very well.

We would be very pleased about a successful candidature of Switzerland for the UEFA Women's EURO 2025 and assure you of our support. The city of Bern would like to point out that if Switzerland were to be awarded the venue, the final decision on the financial participation of the city of Bern would be made by the City parliament.

Kind regards

Reto Nause

Vice President of the City of Berne